Economic, Enterprise & Tourism Development SPC
Meeting on 23rd February 2017.
Report on visit to Innovation Factory, Belfast.

The Regional Enterprise Strategy recommendations include to “Develop a coordinated approach to promoting and supporting models of enterprise space across the Region.” LEO staff have been researching how we might commence same.
In this regard, on 22nd February, Frank Nevin, Colm Ward and Stephen Deegan visited IF in Belfast and met the management of the centre and Belfast City Council. The Centre opened in September 2016. 

The main points of the operational model are :

1. £9M investment in development

2. Supported by Belfast City Council and Invest Northern Ireland.

3. Managed by Oxford Innovation (OI) following procurement process.

4. Very high quality fit out and connectivity.
5. Customers provide own furniture & equipment.

6. Entrance interview carried out by Manager, prospective customers must :

· Display innovation.
· Growth capacity

· Social integration. 

7. Subject to continued compliance with the above up to 2 x 9 Month licences are issued

8. Rent levels include mentoring/workshop and other supports delivered by OI.

9. To allow access to larger spaces 85% occupation optimum.  (Total space c 5,200 M2, c3,000m2 offices)
10. NO workshops/labs.

11. Floorspace split approx 60/30/10 split – customers offices /common areas/management facilities.
12. 24/7 access for customers.

It was noted that the Centre is managed on the basis of the extensive background and experience of Oxford Innovation in the design and management of such centres.

Based on the experience outlined above, in relation to the Strategy objective, it is proposed that we commence a procurement process to secure :
· An audit of existing enterprise space and supports in the County.

· An analysis of the supports and space currently required.

· A plan for meeting those needs based on best use of existing and proposed additional resources in the future.

As this process is being carried out further research will be carried out on best practice elsewhere in this regard. Further details will be brought back to the SPC and site visit(s) arranged if considered appropriate by the members.

